
This document consists of 2 pages.

NOTES FOR GUIDANCE
1.  The Advance Notice article should be issued to candidates on or after the date shown 

on the front cover of the Advanced Notice at the discretion and convenience of the 
centre. Candidates can be given the article at any point, but it is suggested that this 
should be at least four weeks before the examination date. 

2.  Candidates will need to read the article carefully. Time can be built into the teaching 
programme to introduce the article content. Candidates should be able to discuss the 
article freely and be given support and advice in the interpretation of the content so that 
they are able to answer the questions based on the article in the externally assessed 
examination. Candidates should also be encouraged to investigate the topics covered 
in the article for themselves.

3.  Candidates will be expected to apply their knowledge and understanding of the content 
in A Level in Biology B (Advancing Biology) to questions based on the article. There 
are 20–25 marks available on the examination paper for these questions.

4.  The Advance Notice article must not be taken into the examination. The examination 
paper H422/02 will contain a fresh copy of the article, as an insert. Candidates should 
be reminded that they do not have sufficient time during the examination to read the 
article for the first time. They should, however, refer to the article printed in the insert in 
the examination paper to help them to answer the questions.
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OCR is committed to seeking permission to reproduce all third-party content that it uses in its assessment materials.  OCR has attempted to identify and contact all 
copyright holders whose work is used in this paper.  To avoid the issue of disclosure of answer-related information to candidates, all copyright acknowledgements are 
reproduced in the OCR Copyright Acknowledgements Booklet.  This is produced for each series of examinations and is freely available to download from our public website 
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possible opportunity.
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